







October 3, 2005

Resolution for the Fifty States Initiative Action Plan
“An affirmative vote signifies that your agency accepts the Fifty States Initiative Action Plan (Final Version 9.1 dated February 8, 2005) as modified by the document “Modifications to the Action Plan” dated September 23, 2005, Version 2.  

The effect of the modification is that your agency will support the principles and provisions of the Initiative, as appropriate, but will not be required to budget or transfer funds to support its implementation.  

It is recognized that the cost of implementing this Initiative will be approximately $2.85 million over five years with a recurring annual salary cost of approximately $50,000.  

These expenses will be absorbed, as appropriate, by federal agencies on a voluntary basis from existing budgets and by directing available grant funds for these purposes.  It is agreed that a failure to appropriate funds to support the Initiative in any year does not nullify the Action Plan, but simply delays its full implementation.  

The FGDC will be the federal authority responsible for oversight management of the Action Plan.”

The original Action Plan (Final Version 9.1) can be obtained at the following URL: http://www.fgdc.gov/FutureDirections/action_plans/pdf/FD_PART_Fifty_States_Contributing_NSDI_Final_Action_Plan_v9.pdf

The document “Modifications to the Action Plan” dated September 23, 2005, Version 2, is attached. 
